
PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
Dear Parents / Carers,
 
School Working Bee
We would love to see a big turn out of parents / carers at our Spring Working Bee which is
tomorrow, Friday 6th September from 3.30 – 5.30 pm. We have a wide range of jobs that need
completing in the Stephanie Alexander Garden and we can’t manage it all without your help!
Theircare will provide a sausage sizzle for helpers and there will be a ‘Lucky Door Prize’ to draw
from the hat as well. The weather is looking perfect for this. Please bring along your own garden
tools and gloves, as many hands make light work. Even if you can only spare an hour of your time,
your help is very much appreciated. The Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden program is a huge
part of our school, and our students learn so many like long skills in both the Kitchen and the
Garden. We would love to see you there!
 
Science Space Dome 
It was lovely to have so many families come along to the Science Star Dome evening last night. We
hope you all enjoyed the different activities as well as the sausage sizzle. All our students had a
visit to the Star Dome during the day, and they found this experience to be very informative and
learnt so much about our solar system and space in general. Well done to Mrs Watson for initiating
this event and for including our families to visit during the evening. It was a great success as well
as being educational and fun. 
 
Fathers’ Day Stall
Once again our wonderful PFF organised some lovely gifts for our Fathers’ Day Stall this year. We
hope all our Fathers had a lovely day and enjoyed receiving the item/s chosen for them. There
were so many items to choose from. Thank you to the PFF members who gave their time to hold the
stall over 3 days to accommodate both the Kindergarten and school students. Great work, ladies!
 

LINK LETTER

Email: wodonga.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au
Lawrence Street, Wodonga Victoria, 3690

www.wodongawest.vic.gov.au
Phone: (02) 6024 1188

05 September 2024

Be Safe Be Respectful Be A Learner



School Saving Bonus
 
In Term 4, 2024, families with a child enrolled in a government school from Prep to Year 12 in
2025 will receive the one-off $400 School Saving Bonus.
 
The $400 School Saving Bonus provides families with support for education-related costs, such
as school activities and/or school uniforms and textbooks.
 
The School Saving Bonus is not available for full-fee international students, home schooled
students, TAFE students and students attending kindergarten in 2025. 
 
Actions for parents and carers
Before 18 October 2024, the Department of Education is asking parents and carers to:

Complete enrolment: If your child, or children are changing government school for Term 1
2025, or starting Prep or Year 7 in 2025. For more information, read about Enrolling in School
www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol. 

Check your contact information: Ensure your email address and phone number is up to
date with us. Please log into Compass and check that your email address is correct. If your
details are incorrect, please contact the school office to update your details.   

 
We need to ensure your contact information is up to date as the Department of Education will
email you twice:

 In October, to verify your email address
In November, with your $400 School Saving Bonus and access to an online system.

Please check your junk mail regularly to make sure you do not miss an important email.
To learn more about the School Saving Bonus, see further information on the next 2 pages or visit
vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus. 

                                                                                        

6th September    School Working Bee

10th September   Emu Farm Excursion (F-2)

12th September   Emu Farm Excursion (F-2) 

13th September   Colour Splatcular Run4Fun

20th September   SLC Wear Orange Day

20th September   Last day of Term 3

Important DatesRegards,
 
Jocelyn Owen
Principal

Early Childhood Educators’ Day
Yesterday we celebrated Early Childhood Educators’ Day in our Kindergarten. We are very lucky
to have such a passionate, caring and hard working team on our staff. All five of them do an
amazing job and contribute to providing wonderful play based experiences within the Kinder
program. Our Kindergarten students are indeed very lucky to have you all as their educators
providing a solid foundation to their future learning and social development.



The School Saving Bonus is available for parents and carers of all Victorian government school
students from Prep to Year 12 in 2025, except for full-fee international students, home schooled
students, TAFE students and students attending kindergarten in 2025. 

Parents and carers of children who meet the School Saving Bonus eligibility above are required to
do the following by Friday 18 October 2024: 

• Complete enrolment 
If your child, or children are changing government school for Term 1 2025, or starting Prep or 
Year 7 in 2025, please complete enrolment. For more information, read about Enrolling in 
School. 

• Check your contact information 
Ensure your contact information is up to date with your school. You can check this information 
by contacting your school directly. 

The Victorian Government is making life that little bit easier for families by providing a one-off $400
School Saving Bonus. 
This support will help cover the cost of school uniforms, textbooks, and school activities like 
camps, excursions and sports. 
The School Saving Bonus is in addition to existing and continuing means-tested supports for 
Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) and the Affordable School Uniforms Program. 
The School Saving Bonus will be provided to schools and families in Term 4, 2024. 

You do not need to apply for the School Saving Bonus.
The Department of Education will email you in November 2024 with your $400 School Saving 
Bonus. You will be able to access it via an online system. 
You can decide how to best use the School Saving Bonus for your family's needs. You can choose 
how to allocate the $400 in the online system. 
The bonus can be used towards 2025 school costs, which may include: 

School Saving Bonus 
Information for government school parents and carers 

Actions for parents and carers 

About the School Saving Bonus 

Who receives the School Saving Bonus 

Accessing the $400 School Saving Bonus 
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https://www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol
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To learn more about the School Saving Bonus visit vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus. Translated
information will also be available on the School Saving Bonus website in the next few weeks. 

•
•
•
•
•
• 

camps, trips, excursions and incursions
swimming and sporting programs
outdoor education programs
graduations
school uniforms
textbooks. 

The bonus can be used at your school’s approved textbook or uniform suppliers either in-store or 
online, or through State Schools’ Relief. The list of suppliers may include a school uniform or 
bookshop. Any amount that you choose to allocate to textbooks and uniforms will be valid until 30 
June 2025. It will then transfer to your child’s school account for future activities. 
Funds will roll over for use in future years if it is not all spent in 2025. 

Families who have more than one child at the same school can combine their School Saving
Bonus payments to use on one child, or for a specific activity. So, for example, a family with 3
children who are all government school students would receive support to the value of $1,200 and
choose how they spend those funds. The School Saving Bonus cannot be combined across
different schools. 

More information 

Families with more than one eligible child 

 

© State of Victoria (Department of Education) 2024. Except where otherwise noted, material in this document is provided under a Creative Commons Attribution 4.0 International 
Please check the full copyright notice 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK! 
Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey offered by the  Department of
Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’
perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage and
appreciate your participation. Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and
professional development needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement strategies. 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open online from Monday 29 July to Friday 20 September
2024. All families are invited to participate in the survey. 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time on
desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. 

The online survey will be available in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese,
Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. Resources are also available in additional languages to assist
parents / caregivers / guardians who speak a language other than English at home. Please reach out to your child’s
teacher, or the school directly for survey guides in your language. 

The survey results will be communicated to parents / caregivers / guardians through annual 
reporting and the Link Letter. Results are used for future planning. 
Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 

2024 Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey: 

https://www.vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus
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Our focus is the Stephanie Alexander Garden, please
bring along your gardening gloves and tools.

Jobs to do include:
*Weeding
*Pruning

*Sweeping

Help keep your school beautiful!

Sausage Sizzle and 
Lucky Door Prize draw!

Spring
Working Bee
Friday 6th September

3.30 - 5.30pm

Wodonga West Children's Centre

Parents & Carers



book week celebrationsbook week celebrations



book week celebrationsbook week celebrations





This term we will be raising funds to support our local SES. 

Each year many people from our local community are supported by a team of highly
trained SES volunteers. These volunteers help people in crisis due to fires, floods, storm
damage and even car accidents. We would like to take time to acknowledge and show

our appreciation for our SES volunteers.

When: Friday 20th September (last day of term) 
Wear: Orange 

Cost: $2:00 donation 

$2:00 Orange spider drinks will also be on sale at the canteen

SLC Term 3 Fundraiser - Wear Orange DaySLC Term 3 Fundraiser - Wear Orange Day

EXCURSION REMINDEREXCURSION REMINDER
Foundation - Year 2 Emu Farm excursion!

 Group 1 - Tuesday 10th September 
Group 2 - Thursday 12th September  

Please arrive at school on time, the bus will not wait for late students

The class who has the most students
signed up to our fundraiser gets to

choose a teacher to slime!
To sign up, visit

www.australianfundraising.com.au to
create your profile page and share with
family and friends to spread the word!

Are you keen to see one
of our teachers with
slime all over them!

 

Are you keen to see one
of our teachers with
slime all over them!

 



If you require a FREE 
breakfast pack
please see Mrs

Potter

WELLBEING NEWS

All students are welcome to join in for some fun
knitting and crocheting! 

Resource Centre, every Monday at 11.25am
Bring your own wool or use some of ours 🙂

Crochet/Knitting Club!



Last Monday, 15 Year 6 students represented their classes in our annual Masterchef Competition.
This year's competition was a little different with Mrs Hillas setting a lunchbox challenge. Each
group had four different recipes to cook and that was then arranged in a lunchbox. 
On the menu was:

Chicken, sweet potato and cous cous nuggets
Blueberry muesli bars
Choc bliss balls
Tomato pesto and parmesan scrolls

 
After these four items were cooked the students then replicated one of the recipes (randomly
drawn out) and they cooked enough to share that food with the three Year 3 / 4 classes - it's safe
to say those classes enjoyed that little treat cooked for them.
 
The groups worked well together and ultimately produced food, and a lunchbox, that was very
impressive. Our judges, Phil and Ms Whitsed had a tough time determining the winner but the
standout team was Mr Celi's class team of Daniel, Xanthe B, Savannah, Annaliese and Alisha.

 
Congratulations to everyone involved! 

SAKG NEWS



Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Splatacular Run 4 Fun, but
student’s can also win up to 15 unique prizes by fundraising via online

sponsorship donations.
Students have received a sponsorship book with instructions on setting up

their cybersafe, online fundraising profile at 
www.australian fundraising.com.au. Just select Wodonga West Children’s

Centre, set up your safe profile and start raising money for your school.
This is an entirely online fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted

to online donations to redeem your prizes.

Extra Incentives to Fundraise!
★ Online Golden Coins – complete fun online tasks to redeem an extra

$75 towards your prize credit.
★ Monty the Monstar’s Bonus Prizes – achieve milestones to unlock

Monty’s bonus prizes.
★ $10,000 Budget Booster Bonanza Spending Spree for one organisation’s

highest fundraising student
★ Our school will win an extra $5,000 if we have the highest average

fundraised amount per student in 2024.
★ A Play Station 5 Gaming Bundle – see your child’s sponsorship booklet

for more!
For more information, please contact the school or your classroom

teacher.

Happy Fundraising!

GET YOUR COLOUR ON
Wodonga West Children’s Centre is hosting a 

Colour Splatacular Run 4 Fun! 

This YEAR the first class to register all students
receives a free HOT CHIP lunch for their class!

Friday 13 September 2.30pm to 3.30pm



2025 Primary School
Enrolment Information

 
All students enrolled in a

Government Primary School 
in 2025 will receive a 

$400 School Saving Bonus 
(paid directly to school).

 
To ensure your child does not
miss out on this payment, all
2025 foundation enrolment

forms need to be submitted to
Wodonga West Primary by end

of Term 3 - 
Friday 20th September 2024.

 
Please see the school office if
you require an enrolment form

or more information about
school enrolment.

KINDERGARTEN NEWS
The children have been learning about emotions. We have been looking at facial expressions to
help identify what emotion someone if feeling. The children have been making faces at the craft
table to reflect different emotions.

Wednesday 4th September was Early Childhood Educators Day. I’d like to take this opportunity
to thank the wonderful team of Educators we have in our kindergarten at Wodonga West
Children Centre. This team are always very nurturing towards the children and they pride  
themselves on providing the children with many fun learning experiences. They have also
developed great relationships with our kinder families. This fabulous team go above and beyond
every single day to offer the best education and care for all kinder children. 
Casey Parker, Suzanna Jacob, Amritha Shah and Sharon Spargo, thank you for the amazing work
you do!!!



ENROLMENTS ENROLMENTS 
KINDERGARTENKINDERGARTEN

20252025

3 and 4 year old

Fully funded (no cost)

Enrol now for 2025

For tours and enquiries

(02) 6024 1188
www.wodongawestps.vic.edu.au

Enrolment packs are
available from the office

To secure your place
enrolments need to

be received by  
16th August 2024





Holiday Program Important Information! 



BREAKFAST
CLUB

EVERY MON & WED

Toasted Sandwiches

All kids welcome

WODONGA WEST CHILDREN’S CENTRE

Held in the SAKG Kitchen

Fruit Cups

Primas

8.30AM - 8.50AM





COMMUNITY NEWS





 

ALBURY 
BRICK MUSTER™ 

2024 
LEGO® Fan Exhibition 

Local & Interstate Builders - Merchandise Stalls
And More! 

 
WHERE
St. Patrick’s School Hall 
444 Kiewa Street, Albury NSW
(Vehicle Parking Opposite) 

WHEN
Saturday 5 October 

9am – 4pm 
Sunday 6 October 

9am – 3pm 
(First Weekend in October) 
(NSW Long Weekend) 

TICKETS
$8 Online or $10 at the Door 
(Under 3 Years Free) 
Get your Tickets at: 

trybooking.com/CTAHP 
or Scan the QR Code. 

 
 

LEGO® is a trademark of The LEGO Group of Companies which is not affiliated 
with &/or does not sponsor, authorise, or endorse these sites &/or events. 






